Newmanstown Recreation Board
Sunday, October 2, 2022

Monthly Minutes

Attendance

Recreation Board Members presents at the meeting: Justin Arndt, Josh Garrison, Katie Sheetz, and Beth Garrison
Guests: Dan Long, Kiri Arndt, Olivia Arndt, and Laney Garrison

Meeting called to order at 7:03p.m. by Justin Arndt

Public Comments

NA

Old Business

Correspondence-NA

September Minutes- Motion to accept by Justin Arndt and seconded by Josh Garrison

Treasurer’s Report- Funds, $659, will need to be transferred from summer playground to general fund; due to snack
stand coordinator depositing in incorrect fund. Statements not received, no new report.

Basketball Courts- Stencils for the courts still in the Rec Board Office. We might need assistance from Township to
complete the project.

Fall Soccer- Halfway through the season and no issues to report.
New Business
Fall Frolic-held 3 Saturday of October.

e Hayride and barrel train have been reserved.

e 4 bikes donated from playground (2 boys and 2 girls).

o  Will use aticket card from Amazon for bike raffle and games.

e Music will be done by Justin.

e Rec Member will have shirts and shirts will be for sale at the event.

e Boyers donated 300 hotdog buns.

o Dieffenbachs donated 400 chip bags.

e Waiting to hear from John F. Martins about hotdogs.

o Waiting to hear from Clover Farms about drinks, if we do not hear anything we will hand out water.

o Rec will sell drinks and possibly soup during the event.

o Kiri will talk to Country Craft and Bank about donations.

e Games: Coin toss, golf, ring toss, dime pitch, duck pond, plinko and lollipop pull

o Extraactivities: Guess pumpkin weight, candy guesses, apple guesses, library will do face painting and cake
walk.

Ball Fields-

Change in field sign up for 2023 season: Justin will send an email in December to organizers for softball and baseball.
They will be invited to attend the January Rec Meeting. A random drawing will be used so organizations can select their
fields and days. Justin talked to T.J. Gerhart (youth baseball) still need to contact the softball coordinators.



Considering a code of conduct to use the field and facilities that all organizers of teams and sign and go over with their
members. We will check to see if Lori already has one.

Snack Stand- Going well this season.

Summer Playground- Shank doors will install a rolling door. Funds will come from playground. Kiri will coordinate a
time.

Gaga pit plastic caps are loose. Justin and Josh will work on fixing the caps and entrance to the pit.
Next meeting will be held November 6.

Motion to adjourn meeting by Justin Arndt, seconded by Katie Sheetz 7:44 p.m.



